CITY OF BURNABY

TO:

BURNABY CITY COUNCIL

FROM:

HIS WORSHIP, MAYOR DOUGLAS P. DRUMMOND

SUBJECT:

Appointments to Greater Vancouver Regional Labour Relations Bureau and the

Greater Vancouver Transit Authority (G.V.T.A.)

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. THAT Councillor Doug Evans be appointed as a Director of the Greater Vancouver Regional Labour Relations Bureau and that Councillor Jim Young be appointed as the Alternate Director.

2. THAT His Worship, Mayor Douglas P. Drummond be appointed as Burnaby's representative on the Greater Vancouver Transit Authority (G.V.T.A.) Board.

REPORT

Councillor Derek Corrigan has served as a Director on the Greater Vancouver Regional Labour Relations Bureau since January, 1989. Councillor Corrigan has recently tendered his resignation from this position. I would therefore recommend the appointment of Councillor Doug Evans to replace Councillor Corrigan and Councillor Jim Young as the Alternate Director.

Also, in conjunction with the agreement between the Province and the Greater Vancouver Regional District regarding transit, a G.V.T.A. Representation Task Force was struck to determine how the various regions would be represented. As a result of this process, the City of Burnaby has been allocated one representative position on the 12-member G.V.T.A. Board. Therefore, recommendation No. 2 is put forward for Council's consideration.

Respectfully submitted,

Douglas P. Drummond.

MAYOR

Copy: City Manager

Deputy Manager, Corp. Labour Relations

Director Planning and Building

Director Engineering